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Hello, 
 
The end of another covid affected term but one 
that as usual we have all successfully navigated. 
 
Thank you everyone for playing your part and for 
your support and understanding as we have 
worked through the Covid Alert levels.  Let’s hope 
that the positive pandemic news continues across 
the country, that everyone contributes to our 
collective wellbeing and gets vaccinated, and that 
we can soon return to the relative luxury of Covid 
Alert Level 1. 
 
Enjoy the holiday with your lovely children, stay 
safe, and please ensure that everyone returns to 
school on Monday the 18th of October – we have 
a lot to do in Term 4!       
 
Paul Barker. 
 
Property News 
There is a lot of positive news and planning for a wide 
range of school property improvements over the 
summer and into the early part of next year. 
 
Over the summer break the junior block roof will be 
replaced and a small portion of the library roof too. 
The library will get new carpet and the hall will have 
its floor repaired and recarpeted. 
 
The summer break will also see work begin on the 
services and site preparation for the two new 
classrooms that will be delivered early in the new year 
and we will finalise the design and plans for the 
revamp of the senior toilets and sick bay scheduled for 
the term one holidays in 2022. 
 
Lots of work, lots of improvements, and the promise of 
our already beautiful school becoming even more so! 
 

 
 
The new classrooms will look a lot like this (this is a single unit and 
ours will be a double unit, and have an additional toilet block). 

Students of the Week 
No Students of the Week this week (hopefully we will 
be back to assemblies next term) so instead here is 
picture of our school caretaker Mr Goodwin, who is 
doing an awesome job around the school and turned 
60 yesterday! Thanks Mr Goodwin, and we hope that 
you had a happy birthday!  

 
 
School Photos  
School Photo ordering occurred just as we went into 
our Level 4 lockdown. If you didn’t get your order 
sorted and still want to order photos please get in 
touch with the office and we will send a further order 
envelope home so that you can order through the 
office or on-line.  It is not too late! 
 
Girls Camp – Standing on the Promises.   
Coopers Beach. 22-25 October 2021 for girls aged 9-
13 years old.  
Cost:$70. To register: www.cbcyc.co.nz/our-camps 
 
End of Term 
Term three ends on Friday and school closes at 1pm 
resuming after two sunny spring weeks on Monday the 
18th of October.   
 
Dates for your diary: 
1   October Term Ends, 1pm. 
18 October Term 4 begins 
19 October  Duffy Theatre visit 
25 October Labour Day Holiday 
1 November BOT Meeting 
1-3 November St Johns Visit 
12 November NZ Playhouse visit 
26 November Pet Day 


